
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

Wednesday, January 20, 2010

Place:

Jeff Olmstead, 15 Timothy Lane

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead, Patrick DeLorenzo,

Ann Hanks & Rod Norwood

Call to Order:
Marie opened the meeting at 7:05pm and suggested that since Rod had volunteered to serve on the Committee for the Common Interest Ownership Law that this topic should be moved to the beginning of the agenda.  All agreed.  Patrick had brought to the Board’s attention that several CIOA Sessions were being held in various Connecticut towns and as members the Board should attend. Since it was agreed that the Committee would consist of Bobby Woods, Patrick DeLorenzo and Rod Norwood that all three should attend the session in Granby on Saturday, January 30th from 8:30-11:00am.  For convenience Jeff Olmstead would arrange for registration and payment of the fees.  

This act had been previously reviewed by our attorney and Patrick was to provide Board and Committee Members with copies of this letter.

Rod was given the option to stay for the rest of the meeting and he accepted.

Secretary’s Report:

Ann distributed copies of the minutes of the previous Board Meeting held on December 8 which were submitted by outgoing Secretary, Laurrie Sostman for approval.  The minutes were approved and would be posted on the website.
Treasurer’s Report:

Jeff distributed copies of the Treasurer’s Report which was discussed in detail.

Past due association fees still remain a top priority.  Eight homeowners are now past due for more than one quarter with an outstanding total balance of $14,825 (incl. acceleration fees.)

Marie advised that once a home has been foreclosed and ownership has been taken over by the a financial institution, they are responsible for the association fees. Jeff agreed to follow up along these lines.  Bobby and Ann volunteered to assist Jeff with two of the properties that are in arrears.

Jeff reported expenditures 4% below the full year budget for 2009 which has yet to be audited.

The ten month Certificate of Deposit matures 1/23/10 and we have until 2/1/10 to renew. Marie suggested that when trying to renew we present competitor rates to Webster Bank and they will as in the past meet these rates.  Marie suggested that short term investments so that when interest rates do rise we will be able to take advantage of the higher rate.  All agreed.

Jeff felt it made more sense to keep all accounts at Webster and will endeavor to do this as long as rates are comparable.

The Fidelity Bond which is required by the Common Inters Ownership Act has been arranged and will be obtained at a cost of $118 annually and would take affect approximately 2010.

The Treasurer’s report was approved with the correction of the address on Quail Run.
Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee: No activity as reported by Patrick.
Trees/Street/Sewers: No activity as reported by Patrick.
Irrigation & Maintenance: No activity as reported by Bobby
Website:   Bobby stated that he had no problems taking over the website and Jeff commended him on his job so far. New user and password have been created and distributed by Bobby to the Board Members.

Marie suggested that all web postings be first approved by the Board before put on the website.  All agreed.
Old Business:

Marie opened a discussion on the performance of Russo.  There was the issue of the speed of the plow truck through our neighbor and this was handled by Bobby.  Marie contacted Russo regarding the spreading of deicers on private property and as this was not in their contract and objected to by some homeowners, Russo will continue street clearance, end of driveway and mailbox maintenance only.  Patrick pointed out the amount of trash that blows around the neighborhood and Marie felt Russo would continue to clean up common grounds as they had done with the fall cleanup.
New Business:

           The topic of the recent reevaluation notices to homeowners in Bloomfield was discussed and it was agreed that each homeowner should take whatever action they felt necessary as the association could not act as a group.

Jeff submitted an overview of present responsibility as Treasurer and it was decided that each board member would do the same and this would be reviewed at the next board meeting.  This would assist new board members as well as future board members.

In case of emergency contact it was agreed that Board Members would share home, office and cell numbers as often email is not checked by all on a daily basis.  Patrick took down the numbers and agreed to email to all Board members.

Marie thought that a new letterhead should be used and she will work on designing something for the Board to use.

Just before adjournment Rod Norwood brought to the attention of the Board 40 acres of property referred to as “The Knoll” which is located on the right of Ryefield Hollow N as you enter Sinnott Farm.  After many years of research Rod stated that with certain legal action this property could be claimed by Sinnott Farm Association.  The Board agreed that it will be actively pursuing this matter to ascertain the benefits it would bring to our Association.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00pm

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Hanks, Secretary  

